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AROUND THE PARISH 
December 16, 2022 

St. Alban’s seeks to be a welcoming, Christ-centered community, 

committed to sharing Christ’s love, empowering people to grow spiritually, 

deepening our relationship with Christ and living out our faith in the community and the world.

 

 

SUNDAY – December 18 

4
th

 Sunday of Advent 

10:30am, Sunday Eucharist on Facebook/YouTube 

8:00 & 10:30am, In-person, Indoor Services for those     

        fully vaccinated  

9:15am, Adult Bible study, Annex & Zoom – Class is 

continuing their study of Isaiah 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86545992628?pwd=d08vTmZNb

mk1SW1PUXFybmdpMXNYdz09 

Meeting ID: 865 4599 2628           Passcode: SeekFirst 

2:00-5:00pm, Templo Emanuel, Parish Hall 

NOTE: No Facebook account?  Watch the Sunday service       

            on YouTube or later as a video on Facebook  

 

UPCOMING ACTIVITIES  

12/19    7:00pm, Boy Scouts, Parish Hall 

12/21    6:00pm, Evening Prayer, Facebook 

12/22    7:00-9:00pm, Templo Emanuel, Sanctuary 

12/23    7:00-8:30pm, Templo Emanuel, Sanctuary 

12/24    10:00am, Altar Guild Decorating, Sanctuary 

             5:00pm, Carol Singing 

             5:30pm, Eucharist Service 

12/25    10:30am, Christmas Day Eucharist 

12/26    7:00pm, Boy Scouts, Parish Hall 

12/28     6:00pm, Blue Christmas Service 

 

A Prayer for Peace for Our World 

Psalm 29:11 says, “The LORD gives strength to his 
people; the LORD blesses his people with peace.” 

Lord, would you bring your strength and peace to your 
people!  Would your presence be felt by all who seek 
you in a powerful way in this Advent season.  Turn the 
hearts of mankind towards you. We pray that the lost 
turn to you and find an unshakable peace that nothing 
else in this world can offer. Amen. 

 

 

CHRISTMAS & EPIPHANY SERVICES 

December 24 - Christmas Eve Carols & Eucharist 

     5:00pm – Carol Singing 
     5:30pm – Eucharist Service 

     Festive Fellowship Hour following Service 

December 25 - Christmas Day 

     10:30am – Eucharist Service 

     Coffee Hour following Service 

December 28 – Blue Christmas Service 

     6:00pm – Eucharist Service acknowledges the 
losses, sorrows, griefs, we sometimes feel during 
this season.  It reminds us that the God of all 
creation entered into “this world of woe” to be with 
us.  Even in our sorrows, our Lord is in the midst of 
us. 

January 8, 2023 – Feast of the Epiphany 

     8:00/10:30am – Eucharist Services followed by 
special Coffee Hour 

 

 

                                     Fr. Greg Peters 

 

The Vestry met this last Tuesday for our 

December meeting, and here are the five things we 

want to report back to you. 

 

1. As you know, we have been looking for a 

Clerk.  This month Debby Wilson came 

forward, expressing interest.  The Vestry 

mailto:StAlbansEdmonds@gmail.com
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unanimously, enthusiastically, and 

officially appointed her to that position.  

She will begin serving in January.  

Additionally, you should know that our 

Senior Warden, Liz Bee, has served as 

Clerk pro temp for the last several months, 

for which the Vestry is thankful. 

2. Phil McClelland, our Junior Warden for 

Facilities, reported that two new benches 

have been constructed and installed on the 

playground.  These handsome benches 

further improve the playground.  Please 

have a look for yourselves.  This was the 

latest in a long series of Eagle Scout 

projects that have so greatly enhanced our 

facilities.  We are thankful. 

3. We gratefully accepted a bequest from Rita 

Bennett.  The bequest, nearly $32,000, is 

to be used for ministries, programs, and 

events that further develop “Inner 

Healing,” Rita’s longtime ministry.  

Broadly speaking, these activities will 

“help people experience the truth of their 

identity through a personal encounter, and 

ongoing relationship, with Jesus Christ.” 

4. Maryellen Young, our Treasurer, 

submitted a report updating us on the 

results, as they now stand, of our Pledge 

drive.  So far, we have: 

a. 49 pledges (compared to 51 last 

year) 

b. The total amount pledged is 

$160,073 ($168,630 last year) 

c. 1 new pledge 

d. 20 increased pledges  

e. 24 pledges that are the same as last 

year 

f. 4 pledges that were decreased from 

last year 

5. Looking ahead, our Annual Meeting is set 

for Sunday, February 5, 2023.  As is our 

custom, we will have one service that day 

at 9:30, a light brunch, followed by the 

Annual Meeting.  In preparation for that 

meeting, ministry groups will please 

submit reports of their activities to our 

Parish Administrator, Jeannie Wells, by 

January 15.  At that meeting we will elect 

Vestry Members and Delegates/Alternates 

to Diocesan Convention.  So far the 

Nominations Committee has been able to 

recruit one person to run for Vestry; there 

will be three open seats.  The committee 

asks that you prayerfully consider serving 

as we guide and promote the ministries of 

our congregation. 

 

 

   

The Fourth Sunday of Advent 

On the brink of Jesus’ coming into the world, we 
anticipate, yet try to remain grounded in this present 
moment.  Let us not neglect the gift of this very time 
and place; our waiting, our joy, our expecting; these 
are gifts!  May we embrace them and reverence the 
goodness of this moment.  Just as Mary journeyed to 
see her cousin Elizabeth in final preparation for Jesus’ 
coming, we gather with our loved ones and those with 
whom we can share our joy as we look toward the 
miracle of Christmas. 
                                            www.shrineofstjude.org 

 

 

 

PASSING OF HAZEL SHAW 

Our sister Hazel Shaw died in her sleep on Thursday 

morning, December 8.  Hazel had been living in a care 

facility for the past year.  She was a long-time member 

of St. Alban’s, and a treasured friend and  

parishioner. Hazel enjoyed chatting with everyone, a 

good laugh, bridge, and knitting, which she shared 

generously with our Prayer Shawl ministry. 

      There are no immediate plans for her funeral.  

Please pray for her family and many friends who 

mourn her loss while celebrating the joy of life we all 

knew through her. 
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FOOD BANK DRIVE GENEROSITY 

                    Lee Forsberg 

Saturday, December 10, was a great day to be doing 

God’s work, and you did it very well!!  Thanks to all of 

you who tended to the needs and gave God your glory. 

     The food was delivered right away to the Edmonds 

Food Bank – 1,250  pounds of it.  Considering this 

time of year when so many organizations are having 

food drives, we did pretty good.  We also collected 

$649 in cash which is wonderful and will buy lots of 

food stuffs for hungry people.  

     One more time, thanks to all you wonderful people 

– you are really great and are helping people who are 

in great need.   One reason for such a good response is 

the way you respond to the neighbors and locals when 

they stop by with a donation.  You are always so 

professional, yet friendly, and it makes them want to 

return and work with all of you again. 

     Thanks also for sharing life around the campfire.  

We sure enjoyed it! 

 

 

COOKIES FOR CHRISTMAS SERVICES 

     After both Christmas Eve and Christmas Day 

services, we plan to have a festive coffee time together.  

Please add St. Alban’s to your baking-for list and bring 

your treats for these two coffee hours.  We hope there  

will be enough for you to be able to take some cookies 

home with you.  

      It would be very helpful if you could drop your 

cookies off on Saturday morning (there will be  

worker-bees on site at that time); if not, please bring 

them with you.  Your contributions will be appreciated.  

 

 

 

   

 

     ST. ALBAN’S  

    WARMING CENTER 

                                  Jim Gilman 

 

 

                                                    

WHAT:      VOLUNTEERS NEEDED.  Host guests 

                    and supervise hot and cold drinks, snacks, 

                    and food. 

WHERE:    St. Alban’s is hosting a WARMING   

                    CENTER in its Parish Hall. 

WHEN:      Monday, Dec 19, through Friday, Dec 23. 

TIME:        9:30am to 4:00pm. 

Please sign up for one or more shifts – morning shift 

(9:30am to 12:30pm) or afternoon shift (12:30-

4:00pm). 

Contact Jim Gilman ASAP: namlig74@gmail.com or            

425-409-1374. 

 

 

 
                                         Photo from Maryellen Young 

 

LADIES CHRISTMAS CELEBRATION 

Our ECW Christmas gathering on Saturday, December 

10, was a great success.  More than 25 ladies were 

treated to coffee/tea, strawberries, little egg salad 

sandwiches, cookies and spice cake and more.   

     There was a Bible Christmas quiz which none of us 

aced, followed by the usual holiday gift exchange.  It’s 

always a real joy to gather for this event.  

      Many thanks to Connie Forsberg and her helpers 

for setting the scene and coordinating the food.     
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CELEBRATING THE SERVICE OF 

DEACON JIM GILMAN ON 

EPHIPHANY SUNDAY, JANUARY 8 

Join us during coffee hour after both services on 

Sunday, January 8, as we celebrate Jim Gilman!  His 

last Sunday as our official Deacon will be January 8, 

2023, but he will remain active with and in our 

congregation.  Please join in this joyful celebration 

of Jim’s faithful service. 

 

 
  

 
 
EPISCOPLAYERS     

                       Jan Skidmore 

Episcoplayers - Do I have your attention?   

What is that?   It is my response to  Proverbs 17:22  “A 

merry heart doeth good like a medicine: but a broken 

spirit drieth the bones.”  And Ecclesiastes 3:4  
 “
A time 

to weep, and a time to laugh; a time to mourn, and a 

time to dance.” 

      I am inviting any interested person(s), men and 

women, to join me in providing fun opportunities.  

Laughing is good for your health as it releases 

endorphins in your brain which can reduce stress, etc.  

How will we do that?  We will pool our ideas and 

determine how we will accomplish our mission. 

     What qualities you need to join the Episcoplayers? 

Just one characteristic is required:  enjoy fun and 

sharing that fun!   Maybe you have some experience 

and maybe you don’t.  Either way you can be a helpful 

participant.  There are many ways to use your interests 

and abilities. 

      So, if you would like to create merry hearts and 

prevent our fellow parishioners from dried bones, 

please contact me at:  call or test 425-315-5412 or 

email janskidmore72@gmail.com 

 

 

BOY SCOUT CHRISTMAS TREE RECYCLING 

Our Boy Scout Troop 300 will be at St. Alban’s on 

Saturday, December 31-Sunday, January 1, and on 

Saturday, January 7-Sunday, January 8.  Saturday  

 

 

 

hours are 9:00am-4:00pm; Sunday hours are  

10:00am-3:00pm. 

 

 

We have a beautifully decorated Christmas Tree in the Parish 

Hall thanks to Gerry and Bob Faley, Reilly Mannery, and 

Connie and Lee Forsberg pictured above.  Missing from photo 

are decorators Ron Sodetani and Keith LaBelle.   Great job 

and thanks for the pleasure the tree brings to all! 

 

KING, KIND, KIN 

             Diana Butler Bass, Cottage Advent Calendar 

The Third Sunday of Advent:  In many churches this 

Sunday features readings from John the Baptist and 

eschatological warnings of God’s coming kingdom.  

This reflection – from “Freeing Jesus” – wonders 

whether “kingdom” is the best way to understand the 

promise of God’s kindness toward humankind and 

creation. 

When I first encountered a prayer using “kin-dom” 

instead of “kingdom,” I remember thinking that it was 

a sort of liberal watering down of the robust vision of 

Christ the King in glory, diminishing the power of his 

lordship.  The noted theologian Ada Maria Isasi-Diaz 

recalls originally hearing “kin-dom” from a friend who  

was a nun as an alternative to the language of 

“kingdom,” a word fraught with colonial oppression 

and imperial violence.  “Jesus,” she wrote, “used 

‘kingdom of God’ to evoke … an alternative order of 

things over and against the political context of the 

Roman Empire and its Caesar, the actual kingdom and 

king at the time. 

     “Kingdom” is, however, a corrupted metaphor, one 

misused by the church throughout history to make 

itself into the image of an earthly kingdom.  Indeed, 

Christians have often failed to recognize that 

“kingdom” was an inadequate and incomplete way of 
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speaking of God’s governance, not a call to set up their 

own empire.  Isasi-Diaz argues that “kin-dom,” an  

image of la familia, the liberating family of God 

working together for love and justice, is a metaphor 

closer to what Jesus intended. 

     If that sounds more like contemporary political 

correctness than biblical theology, it is worth noting 

that Isasi-Dias’s “kin-dom” metaphor echoes an older 

understanding, one found in medieval theology in the 

work of the mystic Julian of Norwich.  Julian wrote of 

“our kindle Lord,” a poetic title, certainly, summoning 

images of a gentle Jesus.  But it was not that.  Rather, it 

was a radical one, for the word “kindle” in medieval 

English did not mean “nice” or “pleasant.”  Instead in 

the words of theologian Janet Soskice: 

In Middle English the words “kind” and “kin” 

were the same – to say that Christ is “our kinde 

Lord” is not to say that Christ is tender and 

gentle, although that may be implied, but to say 

that he is kin – our king.  This fact, and not 

emotional disposition, is the rock which is our 

salvation. 

     To say “our kinde Lord” was to say “our kin Lord.”  

Jesus the Lord is our kin.  The kind Lord is kin to me, 

you, all of us – making us one.  This is a subversive   

deconstruction of the image of kingdom and king, 

replacing forever the pretensions and politics of earthly 

kingdoms with Jesus’s calling forth a kin-dom.  King, 

kind, kin. 

POEM BY Madeleine l’Engle 

It was a time like this, 
war & tumult of war, 
a horror in the air. 
Hungry yawned the abyss— 
and yet there came the star 
and the child most wonderfully there. 

It was time like this 
of fear & lust for power, 
license & greed and blight— 
and yet the Prince of bliss 
came into the darkest hour 
in quiet & silent light. 

       And in a time like this 
how celebrate his birth 
when all things fall apart? 
Ah! Wonderful it is 
with no room on the earth 
the stable is our heart. 

 

                                             From Dave Wilson 

Venting… 

I experienced the WORST customer service today at a 

local store.  I don’t want to mention the name of the 

store because I’m not sure how I’m going to handle 

this. 

     Last night I bought something from this store, and 

paid cash for it.  I took it home and found out it didn’t 

work.  So today, less than 24 hours later, I took it back 

to the same store and asked if I could get a refund.  The 

cashier told me, “NO” even though I still had the 

receipt.  I asked if I could get a replacement instead; 

again she told me “NO.”   

     I asked to talk to a manager now as I’m really not 

happy.  I explained that I had just bought the item, had  

got it home, and it didn’t work.  The manager just 

smiled and told me straight to my face that I was “OUT 

OF LUCK.” 

     No refund.  

     No FREE replacement.  GRRRRR!! 

     I’ll tell you what….I am NEVER buying another 

Lottery Ticket from there again! 

 

FROM THE READER BOARD 

    Lee Forsberg 

 

 

 

STEWARDSHIP REFLECTIONS 

 

DECEMBER 18 – 4
TH

 ADVENT 

“My soul proclaims the greatness of the Lord; my 

spirit rejoices in God my Savior.”  If we truly believe 

these words, as Mary witnessed she did (through the 

best and the worst), how are our love of God and 

response to His commission to us reflected in our daily  
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lives and interactions with others – not just at this 

“official” season of giving, but all year through? 

 

DECEMBER 25 – CHRISTMAS DAY 

“Glory to God in the highest heaven, and on earth to 

those whom he favors.”  And we are among the 

favored ones.  He has showered us with blessings too 

many to count – and now at Christmas time, we 

remember the glorious gift of his Son.  In how many 

ways can we offer thanks and gratitude for this 

awesome gift? 

 

 

SCRIPTURE READINGS 

 

DECEMBER 18 – 4
TH

 ADVENT 

Isaiah 7:10-16 

Psalm 80:1-7, 16-18 

Romans 1:1-7 

Matthew 1:18-25 

 

Collect for 4
th

 Advent 

Purify our conscience, Almighty God, by your daily 

visitation that your Son Jesus Christ, at his coming, 

may find in us a mansion prepared for himself; who 

lives and reigns with you, in the unity of the Holy 

Spirit, one God, now and for ever.   Amen 

 

DECEMBER 24 – CHRISTMAS EVE 

Isaiah 9:2-7 

Psalm 96 

Titus 2:11-14 

Luke 2:1-14, (15-20) 

 

DECEMBER 25 – CHRISTMAS DAY 

Isaiah 62:6-12 

Psalm 97 

Titus 3:4-7 

Luke 2 (1-7), 8-20 

 

 

 

ST. ALBAN’S CURRENT OFFICE HOURS 

 Monday            10:30 - 12:30pm; 2:00 – 4:00 pm 

 Wednesday         2:00 -   4:00pm 

                Friday               10:30 - 12:30pm; 2:00 – 4:00 pm 

Please contact the Office, (425) 778-0371 or  

      stalbansedmonds@gmail.com to make appointment.    

 In case of something urgent or an emergency, please call Greg    

       Peters on his cellphone at (206) 778-1506. 

 

 

GREG’S OFFICE HOURS 

Monday, Tuesday, Thursday 8:30am – 2:30 pm, Home 

Wednesday Church Office – 10:00am – 2:00 pm 

(Available by appointment) 
Via email:  gwpeters.stalbansedmonds@gmal.com 

Cell:  206-778-1506 

SUNDAYS--after church coffee hour until 2:00pm 

(Available by appointment) 

 

CHURCH PLEDGES & DONATIONS 

Please continue donations and pledges by: 

   *Mail check – 21405 82
nd

 Pl W, Edmonds, WA  98926 

   *Drop off through slot in Fr. Greg’s door. 

   *Bank Bill Pay – have bank send check to St. Alban’s 

   *Online, go to www.StAlbansEdmonds.org and click on 

      “Donate Now.” 

 

WEEKLY SUNDAY BASKET OFFERINGS 
1st week—Food Bank 

2nd week—Discretionary Fund 

3rd week—Outreach 

4th week—Ukraine Refugee Offering 

5
th

 Week—One Thousand Days of Light (ERD) 

 
 

PRAYER MINISTRIES  
Contact Sheilah Reidburn kiwicat1@gmail.com or  

   425-745-1390 

Prayers of the People: 
   Prayers of the People that are used during the Sunday     

   worship.  

Prayer Chain: 
   About a dozen people pray regularly for members of the    

   congregation or other friends and relatives as requested.  

Prayer Shawls: 
   Prayer shawls are available for those in need of comfort   

   during challenging times.    
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